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New trends are laying to rest the Hong Kong stereotype
One of the biggest changes I have seen in Hong Kong in recent years is the new importance of things like culture, design, art, creativity, the environment, quality of life and planning. Having a degree in studio art, which is fairly unusual in this city, I find this trend very exciting.
Of course, the old stereotype of our city - of a place just focused on money - was never totally true. Our local music, cinema and other cultural scenes go back generations. But the days when most people were only concerned with getting food on the table, or maybe with emigrating, are over. Many young people in particular are increasingly aware of a less materialistic side of community life.
I believe the government is sincere in trying to keep up with this. Since leaving the legislative and executive councils over the past six months or so, I have become involved with the Antiquities Advisory Board, the Advisory Committee on Revitalization of Historic Buildings, and the Council for Sustainable Development.
I took those positions on the understanding that we would not operate behind closed doors but genuinely engage with the public. For example, the Antiquities Advisory Board has 1,444 historic buildings - from old shophouses to City Hall - to grade in terms of importance.
We are determined to get a wide range of neighborhood and broader input into this process.
Some of the most interesting cultural activities and trends in Hong Kong come from the bottom up, with no official involvement.
For example, the recent craze for local 1960s “retro” styles in fashion and even dining goes beyond nostalgia: it is about where we came from and who we are.
I look forward to writing about that side of things too.
